November 8, 2022 Twp. Mun. Bldg. Lower Mill City Road

The Board of Supervisors of Overfield Township, Wyoming County, Pa., met at 7:00 P.M. at the Overfield Township Municipal Building for their eleventh regular meeting for the fiscal year 2022.

Those present were; Chairman-Donald Ames; Supervisor- John Manglaviti; Roadmaster-John Walsh; Sec. / Treas. - Susan Smith; Zoning Officer-Chad Patton and 6 signed in interested parties.

The minutes of the regular meeting of October 11, 2022 and special meeting on October 31, 2022 were not read but copies were e-mailed to all supervisors prior to the meeting. Mr. Walsh made a motion that the minutes be accepted as written. Mr. Manglaviti seconded and the motion passed

The Treasurer's report was read:

General Checking Fund	\$368,240.33
General Savings	\$287,687.51
State Checking	\$7,348.83
General Equipment	\$66,825.28
Payroll Fund	\$22,092.41
Impact Fees	\$81,622.13
Park Fund	\$11,447.04
TOTAL BALANCE ALL FUNDS	\$845,263.53

A motion was made by Mr. Ames to accept the Treasurer's report. Mr. Walsh seconded the motion and the motion passed.

The bills were presented for review and discussion. A motion was made by Mr. Manglaviti that the bills be paid. This motion was seconded by Mr. Walsh. All in favor. Motion carried.

Solicitor's report: None

Police Report

Chief Morristell read the police report for the month of October. There were 34 calls, 3 traffic citations, 2 traffic warnings, 1 criminal arrest, 4 hours of vascar, 53 hours of patrol and 23 hours on incidents for the month. A motion to accept the report was made by Mr. Ames and seconded by Mr. Manglaviti. All in favor. Motion carried.

Planning Commission report:

None

Zoning report:

Chad Patton gave the zoning report for October. There were 4 permits for the month. A motion was made by Mr. Manglaviti to accept the zoning report. The motion was seconded by Mr. Walsh and the motion passed.

Road Report

Mr. Walsh gave a summary of the road work done in October which included: brush cutting for Falls; winter prep on equipment, filling potholes, cutting trees and putting up signs. Mr. Ames made a motion to accept the road report. Mr. Manglaviti seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Park Committee Report

Paula Schloder gave the report for the Park Committee: There were over 30 volunteers for the clean up; there was some vandalism on the ballpark stand; Jay Smith brought his equipment and moved the gravel and more will be needed in the spring; there is leaf blowing that will need to be done and garden work in the spring. Paula also stated that There are donations

amounting to \$660 to be deposited. Paula said this winter will be spent looking for matching grants since more signage is needed and she would like to see some small playground equipment and a pickleball court. Mr. Manglaviti made a motion to accept the Park Committee report. Mr. Walsh seconded the motion and the motion passed.

Correspondence-none

Unfinished Business-none

-Resolution 2022-11-8 resolution establishing a Board of appeals- A motion was made by Mr. Manglaviti and seconded by Mr. Walsh to pass Resolution 2022-11-8 making Marty Bonifanti, Michael Bouselli and Michael Golay the members of the board. All in favor. Resolution 2022-11-8 passed.

-Police Contract- A motion was made by Mr. Manglaviti and seconded by Mr. Walsh to renew the police contract with Tunkhannock Police for \$4,080.00 per month (2% increase). All in favor. Motion Carried

New Business

- ➤ Driveway permit and road dedication -A motion was made by Mr. Manglaviti and seconded by Mr. Ames to charge \$25 for a driveway permit on the application created by Zoning Officer Chad Patton. All in favor. Motion Carried. Paul Litwin is to be advised to start the ordinance procedure for road dedications.
- ➤ Dusk to Dawn signage for park- After some discussion it was decided that there should be 3 signs placed at the entrances.
- ➤ Mr. Ames announced that the budget for 2023 will open for inspection on Wednesday. (11/9/22)

Audience Participation:

- Residents of Pumkin Lane addressed the board again about the township taking care of the road. Mr. Ames stated that the solicitor said that we cannot just accept the roads. Mike Bouselli asked if the road could be plowed since they had to hire someone to do it. Mr. Walsh the township is not allowed and that Windward Lane was plowed as a driver safety reason which is allowed. Paula Schloder stated that she lived on Urie Ave and that the residents had to pay people as well. The residents agreed to do more research on who owned Pumpkin Lane.
- > Chad Patton brought a scanner recently purchased by Eaton Township to do a demonstration on what it did. Chad also expressed a need to have a larger external drives and a safe to keep them in. After demonstrating the scanners capabilities, Mr. Walsh made a motion to purchase one along with Adobe software for the Secretary. Mr. Manglaviti seconded the motion and the motion passed.

With no further business brought before the Board, Mr. Walsh made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Manglaviti seconded and the motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:42 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Susan Smith, Sec. /Treas.